
                           

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

   

All visitors are welcome to stop by the 
WELCOME desk for more information 

about Cornerstone. 

 

WEEKLY SERVICE & SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF 3/2/25 

SUNDAY SERVICE  •  9:30 a.m. 
TODAY  

Nursery is available during the service. 

Sunday School (3 yrs.-high school) • 
following the service-11:30 a.m. 

All are invited to join us for Fellowship 
Coffee immediately following the service. 

Youth Group • 5:00-7:00 p.m.; supper 
provided. 

 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY 
Men’s Bible Study • 6:00-7:00 a.m. 
Perk Up • 9:00-10:00 a.m. 
Governing Board • 6:30 p.m. 

TUESDAY 
Financial Peace University • 6:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY 
Kingdom Kids (K-1st grade) • 6:30-7:30 p.m. 
GEMS (2nd-8th grade) • 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Cadets (2nd-8th grade) • 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Mama Bear Apologetics • 6:30-8:00 p.m., Chapters 

15 & 16 
Adult Choir Rehearsal • 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Childcare provided on Wednesdays  
6:30-8:00 p.m. 

 

3/2/25 
W E L C O M E 

  WORSHIP SERVICE  
Prelude How Firm a Foundation,  Rock Medley Phyllis De Vries, Piano 
Welcome and Announcements  
*God’s Greeting  
*Call to Worship   
Solo Hiding in Thee Glenda Van Woerkom 
Sing Rock of Ages Hymn #342:1-3 
 *A Shelter in the Time of Storm Hymn #693:1-4 
  1-All,  2-Women,  3-Men,  4-All 
 *The Solid Rock Hymn #526:1-4 
  1-All,  2-Women,  3-Men,  4-All 
Anthem I Love You, O Lord, My Strength Girls Ensemble, Adult Choir 
Sing I Will Call upon the Lord 
Anthem He Is the Rock Adult Choir 
Anthem Sow What You’ll Grow! Adult Choir, Children’s Choir 
Children’s Message  Bev De Vries 
*Sing I Belong to Jesus 
Solo O Lord, My Rock and My Redeemer Sarah Van Zee 
Sing My Soul Will Wait (Psalm 62)  
Congregational Prayer, ending with The Lord’s Prayer 
Sing Rock of My Salvation  
*Sing Cornerstone  
Holy Scripture Exodus 17:1-7 (ESV);   
 Bibles page 114 
Meditation “Nourishing Foundation” Pastor Ryan Landt 
Prayer   
*Sing In Christ Alone   
*Blessing 
*Sing The Solid Rock  Chorus 
*Offering, as you leave   The Well 
*Postlude   
* = Please stand, if able.  

Also Leading us in Worship: 
Organist:  Phyllis De Vries;  Worship Team   

Choirs, Debbie Nelson – Pianist,  Barbara Boertje DeVries – Director  
 Percussionists:  Steve McCombs, Kirby Van Wyngarden, Luke S., Liam N.  

Trumpeter:  Robert Rus;  Violinist:  Emily Z. 



  March 2, 2025 News and Announcements 

WELCOME TO VISITORS!  If we may reach out to you and you would like to know more about Cornerstone, please 
fill out a card found in the seatbacks, and put it in the offering plate as you leave. 

OFFERINGS:  March 9:  Cornerstone General Fund; March 16: New Life Prison Ministry;  March 23:  ReFrame 
Ministries; March 30: Cornerstone Cadets 

NURSERY: Today:   Jeanetta Nieuwsma, Stacia Veenstra, Ciera R. 
 March 9:  Mary Van Haaften, Kayla Jiskoot 

DOOR GREETERS:     Today:  Brent & Lisa Van Kooten, Brooke Van Woerkom 
 March 9: Craig & Sarah Roose, Jacob & Regina Vaverka  

FELLOWSHIP COFFEE: C = 3-4 Dozen Cookies; J = 1 gal. Juice; S = Serve 
 Today:   Stephanie Roose -  C; Joyce Vander Molen – C,J,S;  Glenda Van Kooten – C,J,S; Lola Spoelstra – C,S 
 March 9:  Gayle Lamb – C,J,S; Jeanetta Nieuwsma – C; Mary Van Haaften – C,J,S; Sharon Walker – C,S 

NEXT SUNDAY:  Daylight Savings Time begins next Sunday -- remember to set your clock one hour ahead Saturday 
night. 
 SUMMERTIME! -  A Sight/Sound Photography program with music and narration by Jack Vanden Heuvel, will be 
held on Sunday, March 9, 7:00-8:00 p.m. at Connect Church, 914 Liberty Street in Pella. You are invited! 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY:  We wish a happy birthday to Ron Spoelstra, who is celebrating his 85th birthday today, 
March 2, and pray for God’s continued blessings. 
 “Thank you for prayers, cards and memorial gifts at the passing of our mother, Pearl Van Waardhuizen.  Thank 
you to Dave and Ruth Stevenson and Pastor Landt for their visits.”- Andrea Van Waardhuizen and family 
 “Thank you to everyone for expressions of sympathy and cards at the passing of my sister-in-law, Betty 
Bruxvoort.  They were very much appreciated.” – Mary Ann Vander Molen 
 Thank you, church family, for your prayers and expressions of sympathy by words and cards on the passing of 
my sister, Pearl Van Waardhuizen.  It is very much appreciated.” – Ruth Van Hal 

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP: We will resume on page 108, Question 6 of Chapter 7.  Bring the additional study 
material that you received in your mailbox. 

PINEWOOD DERBY RACES:  Our church’s Cadets and GEMS car races are on Wednesday, March 12.  Car 
Registration is at 6:30 p.m. and racing will start at 7:00 p.m.  If you would like to enter a car in the Open Class (it’s 
not too late!), please see Jon Yoder or one of the other Cadet Counselors.  We’re also planning to privately live 
stream the races again and the link (needed to access the stream) will be in the March 9 bulletin/announcements 
email.  Ice cream will be served afterwards courtesy of GEMS. 
SAVE THE DATE:  Hillary Ferrer, founder of Mama Bear Apologetics, will be speaking at Cornerstone on Saturday, April 
12!  Everyone is welcome to join us for an evening of learning to face culture with the Truth.   More details to come. 



Cornerstone Church Church Contact Information: 
1020 East Oskaloosa St., Pella, IA 50219  Pastor: ryanlandt@outlook.com 
Phone: 641.628.2966  Secretary: secretary@cornerstonepella.org 
Web: cornerstonepella.org Worship Coordinator: worship@cornerstonepella.org 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  As the Pastor of Cornerstone Church and your brother in Christ, I would happily connect 
with you.  Feel free to give me a call, send me a text, email, or even “friend me” on Facebook.  

 (616) 745-4924;    ryanlandt@outlook.com;    Facebook: Ryan Matthew Landt 

HOW TO GIVE:  Undesignated cash or check offerings go towards the mission or organization of the 
week.  If you desire to contribute to Cornerstone Church and its ministries, simply write “Cornerstone” 
on the memo line of your check.  You can also give online by scanning the QR code or by going online to 
https://cornerstonepella.breezechms.com/give/online. 

1. Online - Log into Breeze, click “Give Now”. Any member can donate through ACH transfer or Credit/Debit Card.  
2. Mail – Mail checks to the church (1020 E. Oskaloosa St. Pella, IA 50219) with “Attention: Deacons” on envelope. 

FROM JOEL & JEANNIE HUYSER: “Friends at Cornerstone, we are so encouraged by your generous financial support 
of our ministry and your faithful prayers!  We are about to enter our third year as Grace Global Chirstian School.  Despite 
many challenges we continue to see God’s hand in the life of the school.  Thank you again for your partnership.” 

♫ MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES FOR:     
 INSTRUMENTALISTS of all ages for Ensembles and Solos. 
 CHILDREN and/or YOUTH for Vocal Ensembles, Worship Team, Choir. 
 (See Barbara Boertje DeVries if you’re interested in being involved in any way!) 

THE GENEVANS:  Peoria Christian Reformed Church invites everyone to a concert on Saturday, March 15 at 7:00 p.m.  
The Genevans, the student choir of Geneva College, a Christian college in Beaver Falls, Pennsylvania, under the baton 
of David Kenneth Smith, will bring a sacred choral program entitled “Word of God” to the Pella area during their spring 
tour of the Midwest.  The “Word of God” concert will celebrate the crucial role God’s Word plays in the life of the believer 
and the world.  Much of the program will focus on the Psalms, and is performed a capella style.  A free will offering will 
be taken to offset the expenses of the tour. 

AWAKENING GRACE will have a spring retreat for families who have lost a baby during pregnancy or infancy on March 
22 from 9:30-3:30 at Stillwater Cabin in Oskaloosa.  Check out the poster on the end of the mailboxes for information.  

SAVE THE DATE:  Spring is coming and the Bible League Ambassadors of Central Iowa will sponsor a Spring Salad 
Luncheon at noon on Monday, March 31, at First Church in Pella.  We will hear how God is using Jonathan and Trista 
Vander Wal in Papua New Guinea, and there will be time for fellowship and an opportunity to support the Bible League.  
Plan to attend! 

PEORIA CHRISTIAN SCHOOL is hosting an Open House on Thursday, March 13 at 7:00 p.m.  Families interested in 
learning more about Peoria Christian School are welcome to come, have a tour of our building, and talk with various 
teachers, staff, board members, and parents.  Questions can be directed to Michelle De Haan at office@peoriachr.org. 

RIDE TO RENEW, is a cycling journey hosted by World Renew November 2025 across Florida designed to combat 
global poverty.  The vision for Ride to Renew is to recruit 100 riders, each raising $3,000 to support World Renew’s 
work teaching sustainable agriculture methods to 1,500 farmers, their families, and their communities. The ride 
goes from Clearwater Beach and ends at Canaveral National Seashore.   For more information see paper posted 
on the end of the mailboxes. 

CRC NEWS ITEMS  
GROUNDWORK: The Jerusalem Council: The Church Resolves Division and Seeks Unity – As the church grew, it 
experienced confusion and disagreement while welcoming new Gentile believers. Join Groundwork as we explore Acts 
15;1-38 to learn from the early church about resolving division and seeking unity by gathering, listening, and relying on 
the guidance of the Holy Spirit to resolve their division and seek unity. Listen at GroundworkOnline.com. 

KIDS CORNER:  The Price of Lies – Have you ever told a fib?  Believe it or not, lies that seem small can hurt others, and 
we eventually have to pay the cost for them. Check out all the great content at www.kidscorner.net, like KC’s Lent and 
Easter Collection. 


